March 5, 1997

Assassination Records Review Board

The Assassination Records Review Board recommends that the JFK Act be extended for one
additional year. Although it has accomplished much in its first two years, the Review Board
still has a great deal of important work to do.  The additional year will allow the Review Board
to review and release the remaining secret assassination records to the public and to complete a
final report.

An additional year will permit the Review Board to finish its task by completing the following:

Sequestered Collections — Additional time will permit the Board to complete its review
of the huge and critically important collections of records at the CIA and FBI that were requested
by the HSCA in the course of their investigation.

The Records of Some Agencies and Congressional Committees — Additional time will
allow the Board to finish its work with several agencies and Congressional Committees (NSA,
Secret Service, Senate Intelligence Committee).

Search for Additional Records — Additional time will permit the Board’s search for
additional records held by government agencies, private individuals, and local governments to be
concluded with greater confidence. Some of these records have been identified, but not yet
acquired by the Board.

Foreign Records — The Board has started the process of collecting and reviewing
records held by a number of foreign countries (Russia, Belarus, Mexico, England, Germany,
France, Japan, Cuba). Contact has been made with several countries.  Additional time will
increase the likelihood of success.



